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Korea CARP held the 2nd 2023 Winter Hyojeong Special Workshop for Seonghwa Students from 
January 13–19, 2023 (12.22–28 H.C.) at the HJ Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center in the main 
lecture hall of the Chinhwa A Education Center. The six-day workshop had a staff of 58 and 362 
participants and was conducted with COVID-19 prevention measures. 
 
The orientation session for the 2nd 2023 Winter Seonghwa Students Workshop included an orientation, 
an opening report (Training Department Director Park Jinmin), and a speech and benediction prayer by 
Subregion 1 YSP chair Byun Jung-ho, and the schedule for the workshop included Hoon Dok Hae, 
Divine Principle lectures, True Parents' life course, and recent providential events, special CheonBo 
lectures, the Blessing, Hyojeong Talk Concerts and Q and A, special lectures from successful 2nd 
generation members, career guidance, talent show, a friendly sports competition, writing and sharing 
shimjeong reflections and other programs. 
 
The Seonghwa students resolved many issues and worries about their faith and points in the Divine 
Principle that they had not understood fully and offered their determination to attend Heavenly Parent and 
True Parents with a heart of hyojeong and to do their best to live their lives as exemplary next generation 
leaders. 
 


